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From the Chair  
 

 

It was the end of an era for the Sydney Coastal Councils Group with Geoff Withycombe 
leaving the Group at the end of June, after 23+ years at the helm. Geoff was given a formal 
sendoff at the Full Group meeting in June, where he was thanked for his contribution and 
achievements. We wish him well in his new endeavors.   
 
I have the pleasure of introducing the new Executive Officer, Sarah Joyce, and I welcome 
Sarah to the role. I am confident that Sarah will lead the SCCG with a renewed strategic 
direction and focus on addressing regional priorities identified in our Business Plan. 
 

SCCG has continued to collaborate and work in partnership with other organisations, having 
taken part in another successful Get the Site Right Campaign, and joined as a partner in 
AUSMAP.  We are continuing to work with the Office of Environment and Heritage on regional 
actions for Grey-headed Flying-fox and will shortly be providing our councils with mapping 
and training on count methodology. 
 
We are in the process of finalising a tool for our members and other coastal councils that will 
assist in assessing the vulnerability and condition of priority coastal recreational infrastructure 
to hazards and climate change. 
 
We understand new government reforms are on the way so will continue to advocate on 
behalf of our members to achieve positive outcomes. 
 

Yours Sincerely  
 
 

Councillor Lynne Saville 
SCCG CHAIRPERSON 

The Sydney Coastal Councils 
Group was established in 
1989 to promote coordination 
between Member Councils on 
environmental issues relating 
to sustainable management 
of the urban coastal and 
estuarine environment.  
 
The SCCG currently consists 
of  nine Member Councils  
adjacent to Sydney marine 
and estuarine  environments 
and associated waterways, 
and represents around 1.3 
million Sydneysiders. 
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